
 
 July 10, 2014 
 
Docket No. 03038457 License No. 19-31444-01 
Control No. 583170 
 
Mark G. Veckman, C.I.H. 
Comprehensive Environmental Assessments, Inc. 
423 4th Street, First Floor 
Annapolis, MD  21403 
 
SUBJECT: COMPREHENSIVE ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENTS, INC., NOTIFICATION 

OF INDIRECT LICENSE TRANSFER AND LICENSE AMENDMENT, CONTROL 
NO. 583170 

 
Dear Mr. Veckman: 
 
This refers to your license amendment request letter dated January 23, 2014, the telephone 
conversation between you and Scott Wilson of this office on March 10, 2014, and your letter 
dated March 14, 2014, informing this office that Comprehensive Environmental Assessments, 
Inc. had undergone an indirect transfer of ownership.  Enclosed with this letter is the amended 
license.   
 
Based on the information you provided, we understand that as a result of an indirect transfer of 
ownership between yourself and Mr. Kemal Eralp and Mr. Dennis Lynch, control of 
Comprehensive Environmental Assessments, Inc., was transferred to Mr. Eralp and Mr. Lynch 
on April 19, 2013.  We further understand that this transfer did not result in a change to the 
licensed name or licensed materials; however, the persons using the license material, the 
location of use of licensed material and the persons responsible for the radiation safety program 
did change. 
 
Based on the above understandings and as more fully detailed in the enclosed NRC staff’s 
Safety Evaluation Report, which documents the NRC staff’s review of the request, we have no 
objection to the transfer.  However, future changes to the ownership of Comprehensive 
Environmental Assessments, Inc. could result in a transfer of control requiring the consent of the 
NRC pursuant to 10 CFR 30.34(b).   
 
Please contact Scott Wilson at 610-337-5136, or by e-mail at scott.wilson@nrc.gov if you have 
any questions regarding this letter. 
 
An environmental assessment for this action is not required, since this action is categorically 
excluded under 10 CFR 51.22(c)(21), and 10 CFR 51.22(c)(10).  
 
Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at www.nrc.gov; 
select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic Uses; then Licensee Toolkits, see our 
toolkit index page.  You may also obtain these documents by contacting the Government 
Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-866-512-1800.  The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays).   
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The NRC’s Safety Culture Policy Statement became effective in June 2011.  While a policy 
statement and not a regulation, it sets forth the agency’s expectations for individuals and 
organizations to establish and maintain a positive safety culture.  You can access the policy 
statement and supporting material that may benefit your organization on NRC’s safety culture 
Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/safety-culture.html.  We strongly encourage you to 
review this material and adapt it to your particular needs in order to develop and maintain a 
positive safety culture as you engage in NRC-regulated activities. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by Michael Reichard 
 
Michael Reichard for Scott Wilson 
Health Physicist 
Commercial, Industrial, R&D and Academic Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
Enclosure: 
Amendment No. 01 
 
cc: 
Kemal Eralp, C.I.H., Radiation Safety Officer 
Dennis Lynch, Principal 
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